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Parks Department Board Report

September 10, 2014 (reporting on August)

Administrative Update

We received the Quality of Work Life Survey results back from HPG which detail worker
satisfaction working for Washington Township in the various Departments. The result were
provided on a whole and were also distributed (by request) based on individual Department
results. These results will be discussed and analyzed during Workshop #2 to be conducted on
September 25t

We have received estimates for our 2015 Capital Improvement Plan and have begun reviewing
them and discussing timelines for completion of said projects.

The Park newsletter (in your packet of information for your reading pleasure) went out on
September 2", This newsletter covers upcoming Park events for the months of September —
December and reviews highlights from the previous three months as well. The newsletter will be
available to subscribe to (form to fill out on our website} and it will be posted on the website,
the Facebook page, available for pick up on our program brochure desk at the office, mailed out
to those who subscribe to receive it via mail, sent home with each child in the Avoen Community
School Corp and other avenues which we are continuing to explore.

[ attended the Central District Indiana Parks & Recreation Association meeting late August which
was held in Richmond Indiana. Discussed during the meeting was the indiana Bicentennial
initiative which the State is promoting and some of the projects which are being completed with
the assistance of the financial monies available by seeking grant funding. Funding is primarily
available for land acquisition but | am exploring cther available funds and/or resources. One
possible avenue is discovering that we could advertise Park events during 2015 through the
bicentennial project which would be an exposure that is completely different from we have
done in the past. | also continued to meet with individuals at the meeting who would be good
speakers and/or participants for the Accessibile Trails Workshop that | will be conducting in
October at the Park. | approached a colleague of mine who is the contact for both Indiana and
Ohio for the National Park Service Rivers, Trails and Conservation Assistance Program. He would
be a great individual to have participate in the training and we discussed a few different options
at the meeting. '

Stephani Massa attended a workshop sponsored by Sports Indiana (we were offered a free
registration) on Post Event Evaluation and Follow-up. As a result of the workshop, we will be
working towards completing post-event wrap-ups in-house far Park sponsored programs and
will also be evaluating our existing Pavilion Center rental survey to determine in what ways it
can be improved. We will also be lacking to provide those individuals who rented the picnic
shelters the opportunity to provide feedback about their experience because we know that is
one area that needs improving.




Met with VFIS and did a walk-thru of our Park — they are the risk assessment branch of our
Property & Casualty Insurance provider. The main items identified during the process will be
outlined for us in a report for us to begin to resolve. We are already working towards addressing
those items pointed out during our walk-thru in an attempt to be proactive. The main items
identified were no barriers to prevent vehicles from backing into our raised diesel tank, no
release of liability and hold harmless language in our shelter rental agreements (we can use the
same language we have for the Paw Park agreements), no prior engineering assessment of the
Whipple Iron Truss bridge to determine its structural strength and safety for public use, and to
conduct playground assessments more frequently when during the busy months. He applauded
us for our contracts for the Pavilion Center (in particular where it deals with alcohol) and the
fact that there were very few items he found during his time with us. | have a contact who
would be very good to have out to conduct an engineering assessment of the bridge and will
begin looking into the cost of the assessment and finding room in the budget for it.

Completed an update of RecPro which is cur primary recreation scheduling software — during
that time | spoke with the President of the company and asked what the feasibility would be to
start fresh at some point with a new database. | had expressed my frustrations with the
functionality of the program, but during the update we were shown how it should be
functioning but can’t due to previous Park Administration not setting it up properly. They told us
that they would be willing to provide us with a brand new, empty database so that we can start
fresh, provide up to 10 hours of training on the product, and include set-up for the new
database all free of charge. We will be able to use the old database to set a pre-determined
point in time that we will continue to take reservations in it for, and then will eventually
transition to the new database.

Events

The third Concert for the Summer Concert Series in the Park occurred this month — attendance
was lower than expected, especially with a relatively big name for the area. We've talked with
Avon Town Hall Park to see if we can’t combine our resources and have our Park provide the
venue for the bands, but split the costs in terms of advertising and paying for the bands. We
advertised in virtually every free avenue for this event. We would like to determine if this type
of event is still (it was identified in previous master plan as a desired activity} an activity the
community would like to have and if so, If it needs to maybe be moved to a weekend event. This
will need to be pre-planned as we do not book large park events during times that the Pavilion
Center is booked for weddings on the weekends,

Continue to host Insanity classes at the Pavilion Center Tuesday nights at 6pm and PiYo classes
following the Insanity class beginning at 6:45pm. There is also PiYo in the Park on Thursday
evenings which has continued to have a turn-out and draws attention from those visiting the
Park for other recreation purposes.

We hosted both Avon Middle School North and South Cross Country meets and practices during
the month of August. We are happy to he able to provide a venue for an event in the
commutnity which continues to connect us to Avon Community Schools. We lock forward to
being able to host them during the month of September as well.

We will be working with two Eagle Scouts this year to complete two separate projects. One will
be working to rebuild a foot bridge which was washed down river in the flood last year. The




other will be building three new benches for our Paw Park. This one has a special connection
with a member of the community who had contacted me seeking a memorial plaque in the Paw
Park. I put the scout in touch with this individual to discuss options for her helping with funding
in exchange for a memorial plague on one of the benches which he will build, It seems to be a
great fit — both parties feel as if the contribution is greater than just a bench or a plaque and we
hope to do more like this in the future. We have refined our Eagle Scout request procedure and
are in touch with parents and scout leaders each time we get a request for a project.

Maintenance Update

[ ]

Please see attached document detailing the breakdown of labor hours for the month of June.
All monthly and seasonal checklists implemented at the Park have been completed and we are
addressing the needs identified on the checklists.

We hired a new part-time maintenance individual who will be working for us 24 hours per week
including being involved in the weekend rotation. His name is Greg Kennedy and | would like to
welcome him aboard!

Maintenance worked to organize receiving bids for tree removal in both the Park and the
Cemeteries. We have received those bids and they are setting up timeframes for work to be
completed in the Park. The Township Trustee will need to work with the Township
Administrator to determine the best method of completing the removal of the necessary trees
at the cemeteries. We will be closing the upper part of the park {will be doing it during the day
on a weekday) with advanced notice to the public during the time that we will be taking the
trees down. This is preventative in terms of safety as most of the trees surround the playground
and shelter. There are a total of 6 trees which have been marked for removal.
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Sum of Labor Hours

Craft Location Total
Carpentry Trail System 5
Carpentry Total 5
Equipment Maintenance Maintenance Area 17.75
Equipment Maintenance Total 17.75
Event Setup |Pavilion Center 405
Event Setup Total 40.5
Fence Repair Paw Park 1
Upper Park 2
Fence Repair Total 3
Fire Extinguishers [Maintenance Area 1.25
Fire Extinguishers Total 1.25
General Maintenance  |Vehicles/Equipment 1.5
General Maintenance Total 1.5
Grass Cutting Cemeteries 36
foreclosure/weed control 11.25
Lower Park 94.75
Paw Park 11
Pond 2 3.5
Upper Park 41.5
Grass Cutting Total - 198
Grounds | Trail System 55
Grounds Total 55
Housekeeping Lower Park 45,25
Maintenance Area 0
Pavilion Center 21.25
Paw Park 2
Upper Park 92,75
Housekeeping Total 161.25
Inspections Lower Park 1
Trail System 1
Upper Park 8.75
Inspections Total 8.75
Landscaping |Upper Park 18.5
Landscaping Total 18.5
Lighting (Qutdoor) |Maintenance Area 1
Lighting (Qutdoor) Total 1
Miscellaneous Maintenance Area 81.25
Pavilion Center 0.5
Upper Park 1.5
Miscellaneous Total 83.25
Office Services |Pavilion Center 2
Office Services Total 2
Pest Control Lower Park 0.5
Pavilion Center 0.5
Pest Control Total 1
Plumbing Pavilion Center 4
Upper Park 3.5
Plumbing Total 7.5
Signage [Upper Park 0.75
Signage Total 0.75
Trash Removal [Trail System 0.5




Trash Removal Total 0.5
Tree Services Lower Park 7
Maintenance Area 12.25

Tree Services Total 19.25
Water Quality |Upper Park 2
Water Quality Total 2
(blank) [Lower Park 2
{btank) Total 2
Grand Total 580.25
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Business owners, get
registered now for the
annual Ghosts & Goblins

We are now accepting registration for the
Annual Ghosts & Geblins event! Donate your
time and some sweets and set up to advertise
“your organization along our safe trick-or-treat
trail! There is no fee to get registered and you
must do so by Qctober 17 The event grows
in attendance each year, last year saw 1,000
trick-or-treaters and their family members!
We'lt have a costume contest as well as con-
cessions by Project Angel and games set up at
the top of the Park. You won’t want to miss
this! For more information visit our website at

www.washingtontwpparks.org/

[ etter from the Director

Changes, Growth, and Community!

If you do what you've always done, you'll get what you've always gotten. —Tony Robbins

Having been with this beautiful Park for
nearly a year now, | have learned a few les-
sons about Washington Township and the
people in it. 1.} They are hard workers and
impressively equal recreators (is that a
word?l) 2.) They have fantastic values —
family is a word that | hear
most frequently in my every-
day life in this community.

“This Park will only be

of Park Director would be no small feat be-
cause the eyes of the community would be
watching and the individuals would be ex-
pecting great things! Challenge accepted
Washingten Township! My goal is to ensure
Washington Township Park is viewed as an
extension of all of the com-
munity values that were so
apparent to me from the get-

as great as its

3.} They expect that if they
are giving 100%, that those
around them will also give
100% (and rightfully so). 4.)
This is the most important to me, an
"outsider” in the community. Never have |
once felt as if { was an outsider. This com-
munity is full of welcoming individuals who
take pride in calling Washington Township
home. If others should become fortunate
enough to stumble upon this community,
they are welcomed with open- arms. | was
one such individual just 11 short months
ago! I recognized that filling the role

community and its

leadership, combined.”

go. This is your Park, this is
your community, and | want
to hear vyour voices. If you
have suggestions, if you have
comments, if you just want to stop in and
say “hey,” please feel free to do so. | am
located in the Park Office which is in the
Pavilion Center in the lower portion of the
Park M-F 8am-4:30pm. This Park will only be
as great as its community and its leadership
combined. Thank you for welcoming me into
your community — | will always strive to
ensure | am listening and always moving us
forward towards growth and changel
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"Day of Service”

An U Health West and WTP Partnership

On May 30" volunteers from botf iU Health West and employees of Washing-
ton Township Park, showed up bright on early ready to dig in and make a
change. By the end of the day, soid changes, we undeniable!

lt was bright and early when the troops started to
arrive at the Park as the much anticipated day was
upon us! To think, it all began with a collaborative
meeting between U Health West’s Director of Mar-
keting and WTP’s Park Director. A shared vision for
increasing health and wellness opportunities in the
community unfolded into one of the large volunteer
based events that the Park has ever run! A total of
110 volunteers and employees worked together on
a massive beautification and enhancement project
in the Park. Throughout the day, a number of pro-
jects were being completed simultaneously, A7
station fitness circuit was constructed along the
White Lick Creek Trail, a Butterfly Garden was plant-
ed in a serene corner of the Park, the Trails were
walked to look for areas of needed improvement,
the sand volleyball court was cleaned up for

summer, and the Pavilion Center received a
massive facelift thanks to the beautiful
plants and trees which were planted!

Our hope is that whatever your reason for
coming into the Park: exercise, quiet time
away, family time, exploratien, or any of
the other many reasons to get out into a
Park, that you find something to benefit
you and your mental and physical well-
being. -

“Everybody needs beauty as well as bread,
places to play in and pray in, where noture
may heal and give strength to body and
soul.” — John Muir

Insanity & PiYo in the
Park

We continue to work with Karen Hendershot,
Public Education Director with the Avon-
Washington Fire Department to host her as she
conducts both Insanity (Pavilion Center, Tues-
days at 6pm} and PiYo in the Park (Pavilion
Center, Tuesdays at 6:45p and Upper Park,
Thursdays at 6pm) for FREE| The activities can
be modified to suit any physical fitness level

and are a great way to not only become or stay

active, but to meet other great peoplel

Area Cross Country
Teams

We are extremely fortunate to be able to
host practices and cross country meets for
local school such as Avon Middle School
North and South and AIAA Runners. They
can be found running the trails and
throughout the Park on any given evening
and on the weekends, Feel free to stop in
and show your support — they sure do
work hard! (That hill is NO JOKE!}
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Recreation Celebration

Recreation Celebration is an event taking
place in Washington Township Park in part-
nership with Avon Town Hall Park. The event
is supported by Macaroni & Kid and the
Aven Public Library. it will take place on Sat-
urday, September 6™ from 9a-12p. Bring the
kiddos and hike, bike, run or walk along the
White Lick Creek Trail collecting stamps after
completing activities in your Park passport.
Collect goodies as you go! After you have
completed the course, stick around for a
book swap at the Blue Jay Shelter where you
may trade your gently used books on a 1:1
ratiol

“or more information email

_.ncrabtreedavison@avonfd.org

Music Fans >>

in June, July, and August there are FREE concerts at the out-
door Amphitheater in the Park from 7p-9p. It is important to
us at the Park to support those local musicians who want to
give back to the very community who helped to propel them
to success! In June we hosted Hunny Tung, July the Patrick
Keller Band, and in August Heather Michelle Chapman. Music
in the Park continues to increase in popularity and exposure
as the years go by. We hope to continue to support these local
artists while proving community members with a free alterna-
tive for entertainment during the week, It is always family
friendly and usually a great time to enjoy the SplashPad, some

food from local vendors, and some great musicl Look for the events again next year during the

months of June, July and August!

Summer Concert Series




September
Every Tuesday
Insanity & PiYo
Pavilion Center
6:00pm—7:30pm

Every Thursday
PiYo in the Park
Upper Park
6:00pm-—6:45pm

Wednesday, September 3rd
Avon Middle School South XC Meet
Upper Park
3:30pm—5:30pm

Thursday, September 4th
Avon Middle School North XC Meet
Upper Park
3:30pm-7:00pm

Ssturday, September 6th
Recreation Celebration
Blue Jay Shelter
9:00am—Noon

Saturday, September 13th
VolksMarch Walk About
Blue Jay Shelter
9.00am-Noon

Thursday September 18th
Avon Middle School South XC Meet
Upper Park
3:30pm—>5:30pm

Friday, September 26th
Family Film Series
Pavilion Center
6:00pm—8:00pm

Saturday, September 27th
Avon Community Heritage Festival
Upper Park
All Day

October

October is Breast Cancer Awareness
month! Look for a multitude of
activities, community partnering,
fundraising, and opportunities to
engage, get involved and give back!
Check our website for more details!

Every Tuesday

Insanity & PiYo

Pavilion Center
6:00pm—7:30pm

Every Thursday
PiYo in the Park
Upper Park
6:00pm—6:45pm




October (cont.)
Thursday, Ociober 9th
Hendricks Regional Health Bra Auc-
tion
Pavilion Center
6:00pm—9:00pm

Woednesday, October 15th FALL
BREAKI

Family Film Series
Pavilion Center—Aspen Room
6:00pm—28:00pm

Thursday, October 23rd
IDNR Trails Accessibility Training

*Registration open to IPRA members
Pavilion Center & Park Trails
8:00am—4:00pm

Saturday, Qctober 25th
Ghosts & Goblins Safe Trick-or-Treat
Upper Park & QOriole Loop Trail
4:00pm—7:00pm

November
Every Tuesday
Insanity & PiYo
Pavilion Center

6:00pm—7:30pm

Wednesday, November 5th

Whipple Walk — “Changes in the Land-
scape”

Trails {Meet at Pavilion Center}
TBD

December
Every Tuesday
Insanity & PiYo
Pavilion Center

6:00pm—7:30pm

Saturday, December 6th
Holiday Craft Fair
Pavilion Center
9:00am—3:00pm

Saturday, December 20th
Holiday in the Park Event
Pavilion Center
8am-10am Breakfast with Santa
11am-Noon Sensory Friendly Santa
2pm-5pm Family Activity &
Educational Walk




Nikki Montembeault

Park Director

Accessibility Coordinator
nmontembeault@avonfd.org
(317) 745-0785, option 3

Stephani Massa

Events Coordinator
smassa@avonfd.org

(317) 745-0785, option 1
Rentals at the Pavilion Center
{(weddings, birthdays, confer-
ences, etc.)

Wlarni Crabtree Davison
Special Programs Coordinator
mcrabtreedavison@avonfd.org
{317) 745-0785, option 2

Plans and administers Park
programs

i

Heritage Environmental in the Park for Earth Day —
giving back by planting trees!

coming soon »»>»

In The Next Issue

Ghosts & Goblins Update

SUBSCRIBE!
Want to receive the newsletter straight to your inbox or Holiday Arts & Crafts Update
doorstep? Visit our webpage at
www.washingtontwpparks.org and sigh up to receive Holiday in the Park Update

Whipple Walk three times a year!

Whipple Walk Update

Upcoming Events
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Contact us at 317-745-0785
www.washingtontwpparks.org
Washington Township Park

311 Production Drive

Avon, Indiana 46123




